
 

 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/carers,  
 
Hopefully everyone had a nice vacation and is ready to start the new school year again. We can't wait 
to welcome the children back to the Startbaan next Monday after this long period. 
 

Calender 

6 of september First day of school  

Week of 20 september  Information evening (further info follows)  

24 of september   Study day: kids are free  

  

Parro  
You can remove the old app from your phone because we are moving to the Parnassys parent app 
called Parro. On this app you will find fun stories, you can schedule parent meetings and report 
illnesses. By the end of next Friday you will receive the information letter and the link to log in.   
  

Corona  
Compared to before the vacations, there have been no real changes in government policy for 
primary education. How do we as St@rtbaan deal with this now:  

- Follow the decision tree in the attachment 
- If an infection is detected, follow the guidelines of the GGD and inform the teacher 
immediately.  

o We as a school, in consultation with the GGD, take the steps that need to be taken.  
- Parents may enter the building but not during drop-off and pick-up times, we cannot 
maintain the one and a half meter for the large crowd.   

 

Drop-off & Pick-up times 

Walk-in time is from 8:20 to 8:30. Please make sure your child is at school on time. We no longer use 
fixed walking routes. 

Entrances between 08.20 and 08.30  

Main entrance  Groep 5 and 8  

Toddler entrance  Groep 1-2  

First floor entrance  Groep 3 - 4 - 6 - 7  

  
A teacher will stand at the entrances for groups 1-2-3-4 to welcome the children. The children walk in 
independently after saying goodbye. We would like to ask parents to leave the entrance as soon as 
possible after saying goodbye.  
An exception is made for parents of children who come to school for the first time: one parent is 
allowed to bring the child to the classroom on the first day.   
   

Exiting at 14.30 and 12.30 on Wednesday  

Toddler exit  Children come with their own teacher to a fixed 
spot on the playground. There the children are 
taken over from the teacher.   



 

 

Group 3-4  Children come with their own teacher to a fixed 
spot under the hangar. There the children are 
taken over from the teacher. 

Group 5 till 8   Children come out independently. 

  
Pick-up spots groups 3, 4 en I-St@rt under the Hangar are: 
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School 

 

Bicycle parking 
We have 2 places around the building where bikes are parked. This is not against the school building 

or under the Hangar (even if it rains). For completeness, the locations of the spots are indicated 

below: 

 

Again, we can't wait for Monday! 

Team St@rtbaan & I-St@rt 

 

 

 



 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE MR 

 

 

New member wanted for the MR 

Elementary school de St@rtbaan has (like all other schools) a Participation Council 

(MR). The MR is an enthusiastic group of parents and staff members of the 

St@rtbaan who represent the interests of both parents and staff. The MR discusses 

the policy of the school and topics that affect the school and meets about 8 times a 

year at school. 

This school year we are looking for a new member who wants to take place in the 

parents' section. Would you like to think along and critically follow the policy of the 

school, please sign up now! Send an email before September 19 to 

STARTBAAN_MR@salto-eindhoven.nl  

If you want to know more, please visit the school's website www.destartbaan.nl or 

mail to STARTBAAN_MR@salto-eindhoven.nl.  
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